
KURE BEACH 

BEACH PROTECTION COMMITTEE 

SEPTEMBER 4, 2012 

The meeting was called to order at 3:30PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Andy Barnard, Co-Chair    Priscilla Smith, Secretary      

Phyllis Mojzis, Co-Chair    Mike Bledsoe         

Tony Gonsalves              

Also present:  Chuck Keener Counsel Liaison and John Batson Bldg. Inspector  

By motion made, seconded and carried the agenda for the September meeting were adopted.     

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes for the August meeting were adopted. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

1.  Sand Fencing at Riggings.  John advised he has checked out the sand fencing and found 

it to be falling apart.  He will advise the Riggings of the need to remove the pieces. 

2. Keep of the dunes signs.  John has surveyed the beach and reports that ten (10) of the 

signs have been lost and need to be replaces.  In total about 30 or so signs need to be 

either replaced or upgraded.  He will advise Sonny of the need to take care of this 

problem. 

3. Beach Nourishment.  Chuck reported that there is a meeting tonight to finalize the 

project.  This year Kure Beach did not receives federal and state funding for the project 

but Carolina Beach has received sufficient funding.  Hopefully the commissioners will 

vote to accept the proposal from Carolina Beach and the County to ensure the 

nourishment project. 

4. Brochure Modifications.   Phyllis reported that she had received a work up for the 

revised brochure from Shannon (Island Printing 4 U).  The committee reviewed the 

proposal and discussed improvements to it. The committee is required to obtain at least 

two (2) bids for any project.  Phyllis will contact Southern Signs and request a bid and 

work- up from them.  The projected cost for the brochure from Shannon is 500 brochures 

for $205.00.  This is a regular sized sheet with a triple fold.   

NEW BUSINESS: 

a.  Sea Oats.  Mike reported that Carolina Beach has sufficient sea oats for us to purchase 

at a very reasonable cost.  He will report back on what areas will need to be replanted 

and how many sea oats will be required. 

b. Beach Sweep.  Phyllis reported that the UNCW Honors Group performed a beach sweep, 

for the 13
th

 year, and collected condoms, cigarette butts and some garbage.  We thank 

each and every one who participated.  Each year, on the last Saturday we participate in 



the Nationwide Keep America Clean project.  This year the date is Sept. 29
th

.  We will 

meet at the Pier at 8:00AM to sign in the volunteers, hand out gloves and bags and 

advise what areas should be worked.  As Tony will not be able to attend, Ed Kennedy 

from the Fire Dept. will help us with the table, chairs, banner, and checking on the 

volunteers, collection of garbage bags.  We thank Ed for his help.   Phyllis will request 

funds for purchasing water, snack bars, gloves and bags.  The cost for these items should 

not exceed $75.00. 

c. New Members.  The committee has received applications from Pat Triplett and Susan 

Walters.  Priscilla will call both ladies and invite them to the October 2
nd

 meeting.  The 

Committee has two (2) open slots to fill.   One is a permanent seat and the second is for 

Alternate.   

The meeting adjourned at 4:50PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on October 2
nd

 at 

3:30PM at the Town Hall. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Priscilla Smith  

     


